Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on August 27, 2012, the Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board has received the petition for declaratory statement from Michelle Humphries on behalf of the University of Central Florida. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 489.503(2), F.S., as it applies to the petitioner.

The petition seeks the Board’s interpretation of Section 489.503(2), F.S., as to whether the petitioner, University of Central Florida, can use state employees of the university to perform routine maintenance or repair or construction not exceeding $200,000 to existing installations, including fire alarm systems.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Juanita Chastain, Executive Director, Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0783.

